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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                  November 2005





November  Meeting 





Tuesday, November 15, 2005


Lunch Meeting at the


Patrick Henry Hotel


617 S. Jefferson Street 


Roanoke, VA


TOPIC:  


“Variable Flow Chiller Plant Design”





Speaker: 


Julian Debullet - McQuay





MEETING AGENDA:





12:00 - Lunch





12:30 – Business Meeting and Program





Cost of lunch will be $15.00








Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Friday, November 11 to:





Suzanne Perry


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��sdperry@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828








Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site! See the link below.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm�





President's Corner





When you drink the water, remember the spring.  


Chinese Proverb�


Wow … can you believe that November is already upon us?  It may be hard to believe with the beautiful weather that we have experienced recently, but we are now well into the new ASHRAE year. 





Thank you to the members that attended our second monthly meeting of the year - a dinner meeting on October 11th at The Roanoke County Women’s Club.  Dr. John Christodoulides of Carilion Health Systems was our guest speaker for the evening.  He provided our chapter with an overview of all Carilion facilities and a glimpse at the future of Carilion. If you were previously not aware that they are the dominant health care network in this region, you are now.





Please consider joining us this month on November 15th for lunch. Our chapter has the privilege of hosting an ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer, Mr. Julian deBullet of McQuay International, for the afternoon.





Mark our December Luncheon meeting on your calendars!  We will once again honor the past presidents of our chapter on December 13th.  





Congratulations to our newest past president, Chris Beverly.  Chris was the first Research Promotion committee chair in Region III to achieve Full Circle this year!  Have you made your annual contribution to ASHRAE Research Promotion yet?





Happy Thanksgiving to you and your families!





Jason Fulop











	











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker


Julian R. de Bullet has over 30 years experience in the HVAC industry.  His career has concentrated on the applied use of Chilled Water and All-Air systems as a manager of applied equipment sales and as a manager of a service/performance contracting operation. He is the Director of Industry Relations for McQuay International, based in Washington D.C. He is responsible for assisting McQuay customers and McQuay sales representatives in HVAC&R system design and specification. He is a member of numerous industry associations concentrating on energy efficiency and responsible refrigerant use. As ASHRAE Vice President (2001/2003), he served on the Board of Directors and the Executive Committee and was Chair of Member Council and Publishing Council. He is Past President of the National Capital Chapter and was Director and Regional Chair for ASHRAE Region III. He is an ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer. He chairs the Professional Development Committee and is a member of  PEC and the Society Nominating Committee. He is a Graduate of the London University system in England, where he obtained an Electrical Engineering degree and a Diploma in Marketing. Mr. de Bullet will be speaking on primary/secondary and variable primary flow chiller plant design as influenced by ASHRAE Standard 90.1.  The material will cover pros and cons, design parameters and control issues.  What causes and how to correct low delta T syndrome will also be discussed.














ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2005– 2006 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	  Jason Fulop		434-823-2390	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason@breeden-collier.com" ��jason@breeden-collier.com�		


Pres. Elect	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Vice Pres.	  Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�


Secretary	  Jeff Wolfe		540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:grg@sfcs.com" ��jkwolfe@trane.com�


Treasurer	  Rodney Fanning	540-342-1816	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��rfanning@lpa-inc.com�


Governor	  Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	� HYPERLINK "mailto:cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com" ��cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com�


Governor	  Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ielectric.com" ��jason.price@ielectric.com�


Governor	  David Roller		540-265-4444	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rfanning@lpa-inc.com" ��dlr@whoeng.com�


Governor	  Daryl Stacey		540-342-6001	� HYPERLINK "mailto:dsatacey@spectrumpc.com" ��dstacey@spectrumpc.com�





		


2005 – 2006 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Howard Arthur	540-464-7308		� HYPERLINK "mailto:arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu" ��arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu�


Membership	  Mike Wright		540-857-3100	mwright@hsmm.com


Student


Activities	 Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	� HYPERLINK "mailto:cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com" ��cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Brian Coffield		540-857-3100	bcoffield@hsmm.com


Historian	  Chris Beverly		540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com





Research


Promotion	  Chris Beverly		540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Newsletter	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Homepage	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroan.com" ��jamess@eeiroanoke.com�     





						





Do you want to sponsor your chapter's website? �Please contact James Sledd (540) 761-7807 or email him at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" \o "mailto:jamess@eeiroanoke.com" �jamess@eeiroanoke.com� if you are interested in being a sponsor with a business card advertisement. The cost is $250.00 for a year listing.





Board of Governors meeting





Tuesday November 15th 


4:15 – 5:30 pm





HSMM





Sustainability Topic of ASHRAE Satellite Broadcast





ATLANTA – A satellite broadcast is being offered by ASHRAE to fulfill its goal of promoting building sustainability as a means to provide a safe, healthy, comfortable environment while simultaneously limiting the impact on the Earth’s natural resources.


      Information about building sustainability principles, practices and emerging concepts will be presented in the free April 19, 2006, satellite broadcast and Webcast, Sustainability and the Building Environment. The program is sponsored by ASHRAE’s Chapter Technology Transfer Committee (CTTC).


      “This broadcast will benefit all of the team members involved in the design, construction, start-up, and operation phases of a facility,” said Jon Christopher Larry, chair of CTTC. “Viewers will be given information and sources to assist them when they are faced with the situation where a green design must be done. The green building industry will also benefit from the engineering input from ASHRAE.” 


      The speakers for the broadcast will provide guidance on how to practice green building design. They are: Joe Van Belleghem, president, BuildGreen Developments, Victoria, Canada; Hal Levin, Fellow ASHRAE, research architect, Building Ecology Research Group, Santa Cruz, Calif.; Jean Lupinacci, director, ENERGY STAR commercial and industrial branch, Climate Protection Partnerships Division, U.S. Environmental Protection Agency; 


      Kevin Hydes, P.E., P.Eng., president and CEO, Keen Engineering, Montreal, Canada; and Malcolm Lewis, Ph.D., P.E., president, CTG Energetics, Irvine, Calif.


      The broadcast will be similar to the April 2005 Mold in the Building Environment Broadcast/Webcast viewed by some 16,000 viewers at 1,700 locations.  


      Visit �HYPERLINK www.ashrae.org/greenbuildingsbroadcast ��www.ashrae.org/greenbuildingsbroadcast� for the latest information regarding the broadcast/Webcast and ASHRAE’s work on sustainability.


      ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 55,000 persons. Its sole objective is to advance through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education the arts and sciences of heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve the evolving needs of the public.








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Andy Fuller


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  afuller@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











ATTENTION ALL MEMBERS





The Chapter will be publishing a Chapter Directory this year! 





please contact andy fuller if you would be interested in purchasing some advertising space in the directory. (Chapter reserves the right to edit advertisements for size and content) 





Anyone with questions or anyone wishing not to have their information published please contact Andy Fuller at 540.857.3100 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�








Attention Members:


Interested in paying in advance for ashrae meetings ?


interested in saving money on the cost of meetings?





if the answer to one or both of these questions is yes, have we got a deal for you!!





the roanoke chapter of ashrae is Introducing the STAR (Season Tickets for AshRae) program.





Purchase tickets in advance to ASHRAE meetings at a reduced rate:





3 meetings -- $40 (A  $5  SAVINGS)


6 meetings--  $75  (A  $15 SAVINGS—THAT’S 6  MEETINGS FOR THE PRICE OF 5 !!)


 


CONTACT RODNEY FANNING FOR DETAILS.





*****Also, our chapter is changing the way we distribute this newsletter. the newsletter will still be sent via email. be on the lookout for emails to come*****





User’s Manual Provides Better Understanding of ASHRAE 62.1





ATLANTA – A new user’s manual provides users with a better understanding of the design, installation and operation requirements in ASHRAE’s ventilation standard.


      The Standard 62.1 User’s Manual explains the requirements of ANSI/ASHRAE Standard 62.1-2004, Ventilation for Acceptable Indoor Air Quality, and contains numerous examples of their application in an easy-to-follow question and answer format. 


      “Because the standard is written in code-intended language, such material could not be included in the standard itself, so the manual helps users better understand the intent and apply it to their work,” Dennis Stanke, chair of the Standard 62.1 committee, said. “It helps users understand what Standard 62.1 requires and how those requirements can be met. It’s a document that designers have needed for many years and will find useful for many years to come.” 


      The manual includes a CD containing a spreadsheet to assist in the standard’s new ventilation rate procedure calculations.


      The manual was developed through ASHRAE research and partially funded by the National Institute of Standards and Technology, the Air-Conditioning and Refrigeration Institute and the U.S. Green Building Council.


      The cost of the Standard 62.1 User’s Manual is $55 ($44, ASHRAE members).


      To order, contact ASHRAE Customer Service at 1-800-527-4723 (United States and Canada) or 404-636-8400 (worldwide), fax 404-321-5478, by mail at 1791 Tullie Circle NE, Atlanta, GA 30329, or visit the ASHRAE.org Bookstore at �HYPERLINK www.ashrae.org ��www.ashrae.org�.


      ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of 55,000 persons. Its sole objective is to advance through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education the arts and sciences of heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve the evolving needs of the public.











Upcoming Monthly Meetings:





�





December 13th


Speaker: Phil Henning












